
 

January 28, 2021  
  
 
To the members of MACPAC,  
 
EverThrive Illinois strongly supports making twelve months of postpartum Medicaid coverage 
mandatory with the support of a 100% FMAP. Ensuring coverage for all pregnant people 
during the full perinatal period is a goal that we have worked toward as a maternal and child 
health organization for over 30 years.   
 
In Illinois, the most severe morbidity cases occur after 43 days postpartum, and the loss of 
coverage at 60 days impacts continuity of care and limits access to life saving health 
insurance for birthing parents and their families.1 Black birthing parents in our state are six 
times more likely to experience maternal mortality and morbidity compared to white 
birthing parents. Nationally, the disparity of maternal health outcomes for Black birthing 
parents compared to white birthing parents has been a consistent rate of three times higher 
for Black birthing parents. People with Medicaid coverage are more likely to experience 
severe morbidity and death, and Black birthing parents are more likely to have Medicaid 
coverage compared to white birthing parents.2 The maternal health outcomes in our country 
are unacceptable and swift action must be taken immediately.  
 
Mandating coverage for people through the full 12-month postpartum period is the first step to 
ensuring the safety and health of all people. Not only will a mandatory expansion provide 
lifesaving coverage for parents, but insurance coverage of a parent is a predicter of insurance 
coverage and health outcomes of children. Children will have better health outcomes with 
healthier parents by their side.   
 
In addition to mandating postpartum coverage under state Medicaid programs, we 
encourage the MACPAC to explore ways that states can cover all birthing parents for 
twelve months, regardless of their immigration status. Current Medicaid policy excludes 
people who are undocumented from many types of coverage and forces willing states to 
provide coverage with state funds without any federal support. This results in less coverage 
for parents, added stress on emergency and charity care, and exacerbates health care 
disparities between citizens and non-citizens.   
 
Thank you for the opportunity to submit this written comment. Please send any questions to 
klanders@everthriveil.org.  
 
 
Sincerely,  
 
Kelsie Landers, LMSW  
Policy and Advocacy Director  
EverThrive Illinois  
 
 
 
______________ 
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